
July 8, 2021 
Dianne Martin, Chair 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 

RE:  Docket No. DE 21-109 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
2021 Transmission Cost Adjustment Mechanism 

Dear Chair Martin: 

Enclosed for filing is Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource 
Energy’s (“Eversource” or the “Company”) Petition for Approval of Change in Transmission 
Cost Adjustment Mechanism (“TCAM”).  Accompanying the petition are the testimony and 
exhibits of Erica L. Menard, James E. Mathews, Jennifer A. Ullram, and David J. Burnham, 
supporting Eversource’s request. 

Eversource is requesting approval of a forecasted retail transmission rate to be effective 
August 1, 2021, for a twelve-month billing period, as well as approval of the reconciliation of 
transmission costs and recoveries for the period of January 2020 through July 2021. The overall 
average rate for the TCAM is proposed to be 2.813 cents per kWh as compared to the current 
overall average rate of 2.758 cents per kWh. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 

Very truly yours, 

Matthew J. Fossum 
Senior Regulatory Counsel 

Enclosures 
CC: Service List 
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